Jamestown Community Updates
October 3, 2016



Community Updates

* Long-Term Recovery Plan Implementation Update (Jen)

* LUHAC Update (Barb/Matt)
* Update on PTSD Study (Tamira)



Water Committee Updates
Tim Stokes



Water Committee Updates

Sanitary Report — Meeting with State

The State is sending us a letter that will state that almost all issues have been
resolved

- One of the tanks still needs new mesh screen installed

Turbidity issues - CDPHE is indicating that they will fund pilot projects: nutrition
feed, fine sand cap, cartridge filters

- We will need to continue to demonstrate bioactivity in the filters: eg. pre/post
TOC, pre/post coliform counts; Cl demand

- (This despite the trend over the last two years showing decr. Turbidty)

Jennifer is supposed to meet with Jorge and his supervisor to amend the original
report to create a more accurate depiction of the state of the plant
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Water Committee Updates (Cont.)

Budget

e CDPHE appears willing to fund pilot projects to improve turbidity, but it is less
clear that they will fund the full-scale implementation of whatever appears
promising. So some possible incremental costs to implement nutrient feed or
cartridges.

e We will need to increase rates to account for asset replacement

o Not surprisingly the committee consensually would support a transfer of
funds from the Town’s General Fund account for asset replacement while this
is possible

* We will need to change the designation of the $9/month surcharge
Heat

e We expect to have heat in the plant this winter — paid for by FEMA or CIRSA?
SCADA

e |sbeing implemented: May be in place now.



Parks Committee Updates
Vic Harris & Chad Droste



Town Square Restoration

GOCO Grant Project

*  We're in the process of collecting
bids and hoping to kickoff the
project next week.




Roads & Bridges Committee Updates
Jen Lucas



Roads & Bridges Committee Update

Andersen

e SEMA to regrade Andersen Hill beginning October 12. This should take one or
two days, the road will be completely closed during this work until we have
signed off on their repairs.

e Ditch - R&B Committee is burying pipe from top to Mesa and rip rap down the
hill during the week of October 17.

12 th St.

» Storage container will be moved over a foot or two soon. The tree will not be
removed, but some branches to be removed this weekend.

General New Road Maintenance
e Making an attempt to minimize loss of road base from plowing.
Bridges

* Vote on new Lower Main Bridge option tonight. Design done end of this year. If can
fund approve, construction in summer 2017.



Gillespie Gulch Reconstruction Update

* FEMA rejected the latest scope change and directed us back to the previous design.
As a result we are working through some minor corrections to those plans and a cost
analysis with the State and FEMA.

* We will re-bid this work. Schedule is TBD.
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Other Infrastructure Project Updates

James Canyon Reconstruction

* Working with Boulder County Transportation to finalize scope and costs for
approval by DHSEM and FEMA.

* The project is likely to begin February while we work through the easements and
final scope and budget changes.

e Traffic calming possible - Planning to have a community meeting later this month
or early November. During construction, traffic control is planning to have one
lane always open and delays never more than 15 minutes.

e EWP Phase 2: Bank stabilization in big Park where it's failing, also will be using
native plantings and avoiding tree loss as much as possible.



Other Recovery Updates
Tara Schoedinger

1. Irrigation Ditch Update
2. FEMA HMGP Project Updates
* Buyouts, Elevations
* Lower Main St Bridge, Rain Gauge

3. Drainage & Stormwater Management Master
Plan

Other Updates
Questions?
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Irrigation Ditch Reconstruction Update

* RG & Associates have begun the engineering and design work to reconstruct the head
gate and first section of the irrigation ditch that was destroyed by the flood.

Activities Start End

30% Design Review 4/19/2016 | 4/19/2016
Design Review with N 1/19/2016 | 5/2/2016
Final Design Review \ On Hold 7/5/2016 | 7/5/2016
Bid Advertisement fo J/25/2016 8//12/16
Notice of Award | 8/15/2016 | 8/15/2016




FEMA HMGP Project Updates

Buyouts

* 6 properties were purchased by the Town through the HMGP Buyout Program.
*  Demolition and erosion control complete.

Elevations
* 2 properties are included in the HMGP Elevation Program — 40 & 99 Main.
*  DHSEM is updating their guidance for this program.

* Town & Property Owners met with Scott, Cox & Assoc, who was awarded by the
Board.



FEMA HMGP Project Updates

Lower Main Street Bridge — Phase 1 Engineering/Design
3 alternatives presented to the community and the Board on 9/26.
* Go forward alternative on the agenda tonight.

Rain Gauge Project
Not Started.



Drainage & Stormwater Management Master Plan

*  Community Development Block Grant — Disaster Recovery Round 3
$100,000 grant for:

— Drainage study to find solutions to drainage issues

— ldentification of stormwater management opportunities
— 30% design for priority solutions

Five bidders submitted proposals.

Interviewing top two contractors this week. Plan to award contract 10/17.



Questions?



